
EASTERN WYOMING COLLEGE 
STAFF ALLIANCE 

Meeting Minutes 
June 10, 2015 

 
The Eastern Wyoming College Staff Alliance met June 10, 2015. Nineteen members were present with Clyde Woods 
presiding. 
 

I. Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 10:00 A.M. 
 

II. It was moved by Tyler Vasko and seconded by Becky McAllister to accept the minutes of the 
May 13, 2015 meeting as presented. Motion carried. 

 
III. Message/Announcements 

a. Susie Schaefer reported on upcoming Community Education classes and activities. 
b. Holly Lara reported the EWC Foundation annual golf tournament is Saturday, June 20th. The tournament 

is a 4-person scramble and the entry fee is $280/team. 
c. Jamie Sullivan reported Century Link is working on the Douglas campus phone system. 
d. A salad luncheon will be held Tuesdays on the EWC campus. College areas will provide a variety of 

salads for lunch. “Lunch Buddies” is a way for employees to get together to visit. 
 

IV. There were no college area updates. 
 

V. Mr. Woods presented the Executive Committee report. 
 

VI. Unfinished Business 
Mai Lee Olsen reported the Faculty and Staff Fitness Challenge was going well. She asked teams to submit 
their weekly report on Mondays using the spread sheet provided to team captains. Ms. Olsen announced 
weekly challenge winners. 
 

VII. Holly Branham reported on the Board of Trustees meeting held June 9, 2015. 
 

VIII. Open Discussion 
a. Mr. Woods reported the resignation of the State of Wyoming Project Manager may affect the CTEC start 

date and that the Construction Project Manager at Risk bids are due July 15th for the CTEC project. 
b. Suzy Delger reported the Douglas campus needs a nursing instructor for the RN program. 

 
IX. There being no further business, it was moved by Tyler Vasko and seconded by Holly Branham to 

adjourn the meeting; motion carried. Mr. Woods adjourned the meeting in due form. 
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the EWC Staff Alliance will be Wednesday, July 15, 2015 at 10:00 A.M. in the 
Dolores Kaufman Boardroom. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Holly Lara 
Secretary/Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________________ 
Clyde Woods, Chair 
 


